

Royal Derby Hospital

Uttoxeter Road

DERBY

DE22 3NE

01332 340131

Corporate Governance

Our Ref FOI.20.514/IR

Contact us: uhdb.FOI@nhs.net

Wednesday 16 December 2020

Chris Doyle Request-698345-88191b08@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Sir/Madam

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION – INTERNAL REVIEW

Further to your email asking for an internal review into the Trust's response to your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, we can confirm that the Trust has now completed a review, and taken a decision to uphold our original response.

We would like to assure you that a thorough review of your request, together with your comments and the Trust's original response has been undertaken by an independent non-executive director of this Trust.

However, if you remain dissatisfied following the result of the internal review, it is your legal right to contact the Information Commissioner for further adjudication. Their address is as follows:

www.uhdb.nhs.uk
Follow us on Twitter @UHDBTrust

Chair: Dr Kathy McLean OBE Follow us on Twitter @UHDBTrust Chief Executive: Gavin Boyle

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely

Jane Haywood
Freedom of Information Officer

University Hospitals of Derby and Burton NHS Foundation Trust

As of 4pm on 11 October 2020, NHS England reports that 540 patients have sadly died in your hospitals after testing positive for COVID-19.

- 1. How many of these 540 patients had DNACPR orders (or similar decisions) on their records? This information is not centrally recorded. In order to attempt to retrieve this data, the Trust would need to carry out a manual audit which would exceed the maximum amount of free time allocated pursuant of Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act, for collating a response.
- 2. How many of these 540 patients had been given a flu vaccine? This information is not centrally recorded within the Trust. This information is recorded by patients' GPs.

www.uhdb.nhs.uk
Follow us on Twitter @UHDBTrust

Chair: Dr Kathy McLean OBE

Please remember to **STAY 2m APART** when visiting our hospitals.

Chief Executive: Gavin Boyle